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District 10 has 19 active meetings in the Orlando area. 

Since pandemic, our Al-Ateen meetings closed and have not returned.      

Recently, we had a member reach out to start an Al-Ateen group. Grateful for higher power here, I need 

allow them to return in his time, not my own. This was despite my concern that this precious resource 

was not being received. 

Our Newsletter died it’s own death with now volunteers. Without any provocation from me, a member 

stepped in and we have a precious resource for our groups. Her dedication inspires me to give where I 

am so compelled. 

In our last year of the panel, the Spanish liaison position was finally filled. Without any intervention on 

my part, this person just showed up one day. Now, she has devoted herself to translating English District 

materials into Spanish for our Spanish groups. Hooray! 

District 10 stood for the Serenity room for convention. I have fretted and wrung my hands about this. 

For the first two years, I stood when others wouldn’t and I have tired of it being me. I am pretty sure my 

district 10 members tired of this as well. A member stood to head the project, and I have watched, 

wringing my hands as nothing happen. All the while planning my takeover with other worried members. 

After her reassurance she was committed, I still chose to fret. She reached out this week, indicating her 

intent to get started on the project. As I know this project does not need deadlines. What will be will be. 

We are now working on sharing our experience with service and how it puts our recovery on a whole 

other level. The gifts you receive are so precious, all that is required is willingness. We will share and 

attract rather than promote those to fill them in the next. 

Grateful for all of you, 

Susan T 

District Representative for District 10 


